Michigan Affiliate Meeting Minutes
Spring membership meeting – June 23, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 10:00am by President Jane Hart
30 members in attendance all signed in.
Approval of Minutes:    Terry Clark-Jones motioned to approve the minutes, Cathy Newkirk seconded, motioned carried
Committee to approve the minutes: Jane Hart, Jeannie Nichols, Eileen Haraminac
Approval of the Agenda:  Linda Huyck motioned to approve the agenda and Gretchen Hofing seconded, motioned carried
Officer’s Reports:

President: Jane Hart
· Attended MCEA meetings, both in person and via call

· Facilitated Board meetings

· Attended National Presidents Meetings via calls

· Went to JCEP February 8-10 in San Antonio

· Participated in the MSUE portfolio reviews for FCS employees 

· Communicated with National on various topics, including finding life members, auction items, webinars

· Signed up for the National Conference in Albuquerque

· Communicated with FCSEM members re. conference in August

President –elect:  Eileen Haraminac
· Participated in MEAFCS conference call in May

· Reviewed minutes from call

· Confirmed Membership meeting with RESD and caterer

· Sent out Invitation and compiled list of attendees

· Met with two former members, now retired they have agreed to send in applications to become Lifetime Members   Marilyn Rudzinski and Su Porter

· Purchased breakfast foods, and drinks

· Attended  MCEA meeting (June)

Secretary- Suzanne Pish

· Attended SWMEAFCS meetings

· Participated in MEAFCS board conference calls

· Typed up minutes, sent for review
Treasurer- Diana Fair
· Participated in MEAFCS Board meeting conference calls

· Bills/reimbursements paid

· Updated budget/books

· Balance of checking account stands at $3,675.51

· Currently have 49 members
Past-president- Shannon Lindquist
I have been participating in the MEAFCS board conference calls, the MCEA conference calls and in-person meetings.   MCEA just held the annual board retreat at the Michigan Wildlife Conservatory on Friday, June 17th.  I am working on the committee for fall conference and the next conference call is scheduled for Friday, June 24th.   I am seeking “a few good women” to fill board positions for the coming year, if you are interested and want more information as to what each position offers, feel free to contact me.   I just registered to attend the NEAFCS annual conference being held in Albuquerque, NM this coming September.

Regional Reports:

North Region: The group has not met in a while. A huge thank you went to Jennifer Berkey for the professional development opportunity that we have for our summer membership meeting.
Southeast: They will be meeting in July. Cathy attended PILD as part of this Association and she has submitted a written report regarding PILD.
Southwest Region: We have been meeting every six weeks. Professional development focused around social media with Beth Steuver. Updated the membership brochure.
Central Region: Meeting quarterly, during the meetings they would discuss about staffing. They had two staff that was off on sick leave for a while.
UP Region: The award submission was down this year, hoping to increase submissions for next year.

Institute Update- Dawn Contreras

It’s been a very difficult time and our organization needs time to heal. SNAP-ED budget is very tight and vacancies are not going to be filled. As a state we need to look forward to some changes for Educators to do more train the trainer education. All group education with in Nutrition Education except for BFI. 
Contact Michelle Lavra at ANR-communication to start making consistent marketing information. 

BFI- up to three homevisits to do Breastfeeding support at .25 WIC support breastfeeding with .75 SNAP-ED Nutrition Education.
Changes on logic models need to be made by September 15 for the 2012 POWs.

Dawn would like topics for a Health and Nutrition Institute whole Adobe Connect.
Old Business:

· MCEA news/report-Shannon Lindquist - Was involved in the MCEA meeting, it was the same as the Monday webinar with Tom Coon.

New Business:

· Re-alignment of regions - Beth Waitrovich and Jan Sietz motioned to Re-alignment of regions-by-laws change vote. Motioned passed.
· FCSEM-August 2-4, 2011 please let Jane know if you are going to attend.
· Auction items for Fall Extension meeting and NEAFCS meeting

· Sheri Spoelman donated scarves 

· Jennifer Berkey will donate cherry stuff

· Shannon Lindquist offered to put the basket together for Central Region.

· All 4 of our areas will come up with a basket for the Fall extension Conference

· PILD Report - Cathy Newkirk - Report submitted
Next meeting will be the summer membership meeting in October.
Meeting adjourned by President Jane Hart at 12:00pm .
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzanne Pish, Secretary
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